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Welcome to our Last Newsletter of 2016. We hope you find it helpful. 

Our Members Quarterly Meeting was held on Thursday 3rd November 2016, at Police 
Headquarters.  
We thank Kayleigh Horn from Victim Support and Sean OõNeil from the Cyber Crime Hub in 
Bedfordshire Police, who were our guest speakers for the evening.   
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News & Up-Dates  

Local News: 

At the AGM in July and all existing Trustees were re-elected by Members. At the following Trustees 
meeting, The officers were re-elected for a further year.   

Hazel Snowball: Chair. Pat Maskey: Vice Chair. Graham Boyle: Treasurer. Brian Marsh: Secretary. 

We welcomed one new Trustee.  John Addington, who was appointed Trustee in 
August, Roland Carpenter has stood down as a Trustee but remains as Area 
Coordinator in Sharnbrook. We are very grateful for all the work and support he has 
given us during his time as a Trustee. The other Trustees are: Margaret Carpenter, 
Nina  Bransgrove-Knight and Rosemary Drewery. 

and we have eight new Schemes and eight new 
Coordinators. So welcome to: 

Tony Smith. Area Coordinator for Station Road, 
Turvey 

Olivia Eadie. Area Coordinator for Stevington.         
(Our youngest A/C) 

Julia Endersby. Area Coordinator for Peppercorn Park, 
Clapham. 

New Scheme at St Bedes Residential Complex. 
Conduit Road. 

Leza Greenop. Area Coordinator for              
Berryfields, Wootton. 

Gary Salisbury. Street Coordinator for                   
Turnpike Gardens. Bedford.      

Chris Randle. Street Coordinator for            
Biddenham Turn. Biddenham.     

Sadly we said goodbye to Kim Hunt, our Area 
Coordinator from Great Denham as she has moved to 
Lincolnshire. Kim developed an excellent scheme and 
I am pleased to say she has left us with two new Area 
Coordinators who will share Great Denham between 
them ï Melissa Cunningham and Jo Wigley and we 
welcome them too. 

We continue to grow in numbers, with approximately 
45 to 50 new members added each month. 

As you know, over the past two years we 

have changed our postal address three 

times, mainly due to Police staffing 

changes.   

You may have heard rumours that Riseley 

Police Station will close, but we have it on 

good authority that we can continue to 

use it as our postal address for the 

foreseeable future.  

You may also have heard that P&CC, 

Kathryn Holloway, is looking to share 

premises between the Fire Service and 

the Police and to create 

Hubs in rural areas.  

The proposed hub for 

North Beds. is likely to 

be Harrold Fire Station, 

but even so, there has 

been no mention of Riseley being òsold 

offó.  

There is a plan in progress for Greyfriars 

Police Station to close, with staff moving 

to the ground floor in Borough Hall, 

which we understand has already been 

vacated.  

WƻƘƴ !ōƛƴƎǘƻƴ 
Throughout the summer we have seen a growth in our registered membership 
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National News 

Following the acceptance of the new National 
Constitution in July, we, as part of the County 
Association, have signed a Partnership Agreement 
with National NW, which recognises the County 
Association as the official representatives of 
Bedfordshire.  

Graham Boyle gave us an up date on issues 
relating to the new NW logo. He explained the old 
logo was licensed to the Home Office and had 
been used by many organisations pertaining to be 
Neighbourhood Watch, but not affiliated through 
the National Network. The new logo is now 
licensed to Neighbourhood Watch and is to be 
managed more rigorously. The ability of local 
printers using the new logo is still under 
discussion, so members are asked to continue 
using the old logo on any documents they send to 
printers for local publications. 

 

Our first guest speaker for the evening, Kayleigh 
Horn, on the right of the photo, presented an 
overview of the work of Victim Support in 
Bedford. 
 
Most of Kayleighõs ôworkforceõ are volunteers (12 for 

Bedford and Central Beds and 12 for Luton) who are trained to support 
victims of crime in Bedfordshire.  
 
The service is independent of the Police and funded by the Police and 
Crime Commissioner and these funds are applied for annually. They are 
an independent charity offering free and confidential support to 
people affected by crime and traumatic incidents. 
 
The help offered varies from person to person and there is no time 
limit to the support given. She explained that anyone can be affected by the frightening and 
traumatic experience being a victim of crime can bring.  
To help with this, interpreters can be provided and information is in a variety of formats. 
 
Those seeking help can be seen in either their own home, the office, or somewhere neutral.        
Help can also be offered over the telephone. It really does depend on where person feels most 
comfortable. 
 
Kayleigh told us of the variety of ways Victim Support can help: 
¶ Personal confidential support with a specially trained person. 
¶ Putting the individual in touch with other specialist help. 
¶ Whilst help will be offered if the crime has not been reported, advice and support with 

financial issues is offered where the crime has been reported to the Police. 
¶ Practical information to help make their home and themselves more secure and safer. 
¶ How to report a crime, with accompanying support where necessary and requested. 
¶ Support for the whole family.  
 
Victim Support can be contacted via:  
Email: vcu.eastofengland@victimsupport.org.uk 
Tel:     0300 30 30 165 

bŜǿ ƭƻƎƻ hƭŘ ƭƻƎƻ 

ҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐҐ 

Another new initiative is for a Police Hub on 

Bedford High Street, in the vicinity of 

Debenhams.  

This hub will be 

expected to be open 

24 hours a day and 

seen as a base to help police with the night 

time economy, as well as a drop in centre 

during the day. We have been offered daytime 

space there, so we are looking for volunteers 

to represent us. Please let us know if you 

are interested in helping out. Send us an 

email at:  

bedfordnhwatch@gmail.com  

Or ring our voicemail: 01234 842861  

We donõt have time scales for these changes 

so watch this space.    



 

Contact Details: 

Riseley Police Station 
37 High Street. Riseley 
Bedford MK44 1DX 

Tel: (Voicemail) 01234 842861 
Email: bedfordnhwatch@gmail.com 
Web: http://bedfordnhw.ourwatch.org.uk 

 

Our second guest speaker for the evening was Sean OôNeil, Cyber 
Security Advisor, Bedfordshire Police.  
 
Sean gave us a very detailed insight into modern cyber crime, but more 
importantly how we can protect ourselves from any personal attack on our 
personal devices. We were grateful to hear 80% of most on line crime can be 
prevented. 
 
The adopted definition of Cyber Crime is: 
  
Cyber Dependent CrimesCyber Dependent Crimes, where a digital system is the target as well as the means of attack.  These 
include attacks on computer systems to disrupt IT  infrastructure, and stealing data over a network using 
malware (the purpose of the data theft is usually to commit further crime).  
Cyber Enabled CrimesCyber Enabled Crimes. óExistingô crimes that have been transformed in scale or form by their use of the 
Internet.  The growth of the Internet has allowed these crimes to be carried out on an industrial scale. 
The use of the Internet to facilitate drug dealing, people smuggling and many other 'traditional' crime 
types.  
 
Some of the biggest threats are: Theft: Fraud: Data Breach: Phishing Attacks (unwanted emails):  
23 in a Million phishing emails are successful. There were 5.5 Billion in 2011 attacks world wide. 
There was a 42% increase in a year to Ã7.8 Billion in 2012. 
 
However 80%80% is easily preventable. This is why we need to be more aware of our own on-line security. 
¶ Consider what information you place on social networking sites regarding you, your home and place 
of employment. Do you let your contact know if youôre going away?. 

¶ Check your mail. Do you shred private and personal information? 
¶ Make sure you have ôVirusô Protection from a recognised company and it is kept up to date. 
¶ Always install updates that come from your provider or software supplier.  
¶ Donôt click on links you receive in unsolicited emails or SMS messages. The links may lead to 
malicious websites, and any attachments could be infected with malware.  

¶ Only install apps from official app stores, such as Googleôs Play Store, or Appleôs App Store. 
¶ When logging in to your online banking account, be extremely cautious if youôre asked for details 
such as the 3 digit (CVV) number on the back of your card, the long number on the front of the card, 
your cardôs expiry date, or the 4 digit PIN for your card. If the online banking login page youôre on 
does ask for these details, then donôt login until youôve called your bank to verify that you're logging 
in to a genuine web page.  

¶ Your bank will never ask you to transfer money out of your account and into another. If you receive 
messages, browser pop ups or calls asking you to do this, then donôt respond to them. Call your bank 
immediately.  

 
Sean finished with this advice: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Quarterly Meeting 

February 2017 (Date to follow) 

At Police Headquarters 

7.00 pm for a 7.30 pm start 
 

See you there 
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Use strong passwords of 
at least 9 characters. A 
mixture of letters, 
numbers and 
symbols  

Install and update 
security software. 
Security software such as 
Antivirus helps 
protect your 
devices from 
viruses and 
hackers. 

Download Software 
Updates. 
Software updates often 
contain vital 
security updates 
which help keep 
your devices 
secure. 

The full presentation can be viewed using this link  
(Please note this file is 3Mb and may take a while to download) 

http://bedfordnhw.ourwatch.org.uk/images/site_images/25356_2016_11_03_Cyber_Threat_Presentation.pdf

